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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel
FOURTEENTH through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this
SUNDAY by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs.

IN ORDINARY TIME

The harvest is abundant, but the laborers are few.
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Due to an early deadline for
the holiday weekend, the
weekly budget report will be
updated next week.

On-line giving is now available.
Visit our website or contact
Jan Jacobs, Bookkeeper
janjacobs@wideopenwest.com
for more information

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Every Friday WL

in the Chapel e ){:n—
from '-_1'_*
9:30am until 6:30pm -

LITURGY SCHEDULE
Monday, Tuesday & Friday 9:00am
Saturdays 4:30pm
Sundays
8:30, 10:30, 12:30

Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm
or by appointment

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please
submit it to Liz at Ihorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in
the Parish office. All articles must be submitted at least 10
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will
be made to honor all requests; however, the paper is now
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.

If you have any questions, please contact the front office.
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IT’S MY OPINION AND | HAVE ONE!

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us

Hello all!

So this past Thursday we all celebrated the 4™ of July. Given that this article is written before the date, | sure hope it was a
nice day, as | myself had a few people over for a BBQ.

Though we are at the beginning of summer it seems as though it is flying by, doesn’t it? During these weeks we see our
parishioners popping in and out as they go on various vacations throughout this time, so | suggest we keep all of our SJN
parish family in prayer for a safe summer and travels.

Today | wanted to talk to you about what is going on with the CLT program and the contributions you made to it. As you
know we completed Changing Lives Together back in March of 2012. Since that time your contributions have been coming
in. As you also know the major project we are planning to do with the funds is a renovation of the worship space and of-
fice space. | wanted to give you an update as to what is happening with that.

We have gone to the Archdiocese for approval of bringing in an architect and that has been granted. A design committee
has been formed and has been coming up with ideas of what to do while keeping in mind the character of St John
Neumann. However, at the same time having an updated space that will give a good sense of worship should always be
the first priority in the renovation.

Our hope is to meet with an architect either late in the summer or early in the fall so drawings can be put together. By
having drawings we can give all of you a visual of the plans we are looking to do in the renovation/face lift of the worship
space, gathering area and offices.

Again | want to reassure you that the design committee has been keeping in mind that we do not want to lose the
character of St John Neumann while at the same time doing those things that are necessary in the renovation of a worship
space. Know thatas soon as we are able to show you a visual of what is being planned we will. The design team and
myself feel it is of utmost importance that you are aware of what is going on in order to make sure you are all well
informed at all times.

One thing we have talked about is trying to find a way to bring in some natural lighting into the building and we believe we
have found a way to make this possible and beautiful. | know many of you have expressed to me that you wish we had
natural lighting inside the body of the church as well.

| am looking forward to sharing more information with you as we are able to get things together.
Thank you all for all you have done and continued prayers for success!
Peace

Fr Ron Richards
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Cucchi’s
Corner

rick@stjohnneumann.us

Sing to the Lord: Music in Divine Worship is the
latest document from the church to guide us
in our understanding of divine worship. The
Committee on Divine Worship of the United
States Conference of Catholic Bishops
(USCCB) developed the document. Over sev-
eral weeks | am going to print in my column
the parts of the document that pertain to you,
THE ASSEMBLY. Happy reading and reflection
on our Catholic worship!

If you want to view the entire document,
you can go to the bishops website and view it:
www.usccb.org

Rick cucecht
Director of Music Ministries

Sing to the Lord: Music in Divine Worship, a
revision of Music in Catholic Worship, was de-
veloped by the Committee on Divine Worship
of the United States Conference of Catholic
Bishops (USCCB). On November 14, 2007, the
Latin Church members of the USCCB approved
these guidelines. These guidelines are de-
signed to provide direction to those preparing
for the celebration of the Sacred Liturgy ac-
cording to the current liturgical books (in the
ordinary form of celebration).

Foreword

Greetings from the bishops of the United States to
priests, deacons, liturgists, music directors, com-
posers, cantors, choirs, congregations, and faith
communities throughout the United States. “Grace
to you and peace from God our Father and the
Lord Jesus Christ.”1 It is our duty and our joy as
shepherds of the Church to guide and oversee litur-
gical song in each particular Church. Liturgy is the
source of the Church’s prayer and action, and the
summit by which our lives and all our ministries
ascend to the Father. We pray that this document
will draw all who worship the Lord into the fullness
of liturgical, musical prayer.

1 Eph 1:1.
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I. WHY WE SING

1. God has bestowed upon his people the gift
of song. God dwells within each human per-
son, in the place where music takes its source.
Indeed, God, the giver of song, is present
whenever his people sing his praises.2

2. A cry from deep within our being, music is a
way for God to lead us to the realm of higher
things.3 As St. Augustine says, “Singing is for the
one who loves.”4 Music is therefore a sign of
God’s love for us and of our love for him. In this
sense, it is very personal. But unless music sounds,
it is not music, and whenever it sounds, it is acces-
sible to others. By its very nature song has both an
individual and a communal dimension. Thus, it is
no wonder that singing together in church ex-
presses so well the sacramental presence of God
to his people.

2 “Do you not know that you are the temple of God, and that
the Spirit of God dwells in you? If anyone destroys God’s tem-
ple, God will destroy that person; for the temple of God,
which you are, is holy” (1 Cor 3:16-17)

3 See St. Augustine, Epis. 161, De origine animae hominis, 1, 2;
PL XXXIII, 725, as quoted in Pope Pius Xll, Encyclical On Sa-
cred Music (Musicae Sacrae Disciplina) (MSD), no. 5,
www.vatican.va/holy_father/pius_xii/encyclicals/documents/
hf_p-xii_enc_25121955_musicaesacrae_ en.html.

4 St. Augustine, Sermo 336, 1 (PL 1844-1855, 38, 1472).

Excerpts from Sing to the Lord Copyright ©2007 United
States Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, D.C.
Used with permission. All rights reserved. No part of this
work may be reproduced or transmitted in any form with-
out the permission in writing from the copyright holder.

To be continued next week.....

Visit us on
Facebook
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CHRISTIAN SERVICE IN ACTION

Over the next several weeks we will be sharing some of the many
thank you letters we receive due to the generosity of all of you!
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5t. Christine
Christian Services

June 4, 2013

St John Neumann Parish
44800 Warren Rd
Canton, M|, 48187

Dear St. John Neumann Parish

Thank you for your generous donation of $200.00 to SL Christine Christian
Services. Your kindness is very much appreciated and will help the many
families in our community who are touched daily by hunger. | would also like to
take this opportunity to thank you for all that you do for us. It is because of caring
pecple like yourselves that we are able to continue our ministry.

Your continued care and concemn for the pecple that we serve is a great blessing

and may God bless you for your generosity. We could not accomplish all that we
do without wonderful people like you.

Yours in Christ,

./L' ll‘f LL-F’E (z? ('l
Rev. Victor Clore

Pastor
Christ the King Parish

St. Christine Christian Services is a non profit 501 c(3) charitable
organization. Your contributions are tax deductible.

15317 Dacosta * Defroit, MI 48223 + Phone: (313) 535.7272 * Fax: (313) 535.343%

Visit us on
Facebook
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FAITH WORKS

The Worldwide Marriage Encounter

(WWME) weekend is a positive and per-

sonal experience offering married cou-

ples an opportunity to learn a technique

of loving communication they can use
for the rest of their lives. It's a chance to look deeply
into their marital relationship and their relationship
with God. It's a time to share their feelings, hopes and
dreams with each other.

The emphasis of the World-
wide Marriage Encounter weekend
is on communication between hus-
band and wife. The weekend pro-
vides a conducive environment for
couples to spend time together,
away from the distractions and ten-
sions of everyday life, while encour-
aging them to focus on each other
and their marital relationship.

It's not a retreat, marriage clinic, group sensi-
tivity, or a substitute for counseling. It's a unique ap-
proach aimed at revitalizing marriage. It is a time for
you and your spouse to be alone together, to redis-
cover each other, and together focus on your relation-
ship for an entire weekend.

Any married couple who desires a richer, fuller
life together. A marriage can never be too good. Mar-
riage Encounter is designed to deepen and enrich the
joys a couple share together, whether they have been
married for only a short time, or for many years.

A Worldwide Encounter Weekend gets you
more in sync and renewed in your relationship.

YOU ARE INVITED TO AN “IN PARISH” WEEKEND
HOSTED AT ST. MICHAEL’S IN LIVONIA ON AUG. 2-4.

“In Parish” Weekends are convenient for couples to
return to the comfort of your own home each evening
and return the following day. Contact the Parish Of-
fice if you are interested.

14TH ORDINARY SUNDAY / THE 'ALREADY' AND 'NOT YET OF GOD'S KINGDOM

SO WHERE'S WHEREVER YOU
THIS 6REAT J  MAKE IT HAPPEN.
"KINGDOM i
OF 60D" I KEEP /
HEARING SO

MUCH ABOUT?

il T

©200/ LPi

Visit us on
N Facebook

Page 6

Gene Kijek
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Do you know someone
who has never been baptized?
who has talked about becoming a Catholic?

who hasn’t completed
the Sacraments of Initiation?

who wants to be updated in the Catholic Faith?

Then invite that person to contact me!
We are forming a group

for the Adult Faith Inquiry,

to begin on Wednesday, September 11.

Lay Catholics make up 99% of the church.
Our witness to the role of Jesus in our life
affects others greater than any Papal declaration

or slick marketing campaign.

Invite someone to come to know Jesus
in the Catholic community of faith.

Interested in receiving the SJN bulletin ?
Go to the following website, choose SIN
and each week our bulletin will be sent to your email
at no cost. What a deal!

http://www.catholicweb.com/
dsp_echurch_bulletin.cfm

WHERE DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK?

CONTACT GENE  gkijek@stjohnneumann.us
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GREETINGS AND SALUTATIONS,

WOW! WHAT A WEEK. OUR VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL KINGDOM ROCK WAS A SUPER HUGE SUCCESS!
Our success is under the direction of the SUPER AMAZING TEAM OF MRS. JOHANNE RAY HEPP AND
MRS. LISA BITTNER a.k.a... The Dynamic Duo. The dedication and creativity you brought to bring King-
dom Rock alive to our children is truly remarkable. What you produce from construction paper is utterly
maghnificent. Thank you so much for your hard work. May God richly bless you for all you do for his flock.

Here are a few candid moments of the week | will share more pics and thank you’s next time.
HAVE A GREAT WEEK EVERYONE AND REMEMBER... STAND STRONG!

Sabrina Queen
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“We, the 5outl-| of St. John Neumann, strive to be Cl-nrist to others.

By rcac]ﬁing out and wclcoming all teens, We hopc to fostera uniquc and open environment S
Jn which we promote the morals and tcachings of the Catholic church. « %

H F
Qlur love and enthusiasm for (God will I-nclp us to achieve this mission in cvcrgdag life. u

YOUTH MINISTRY wmi curis Leacn |

Hello! My name is Chris Leach and | have been transitioning into the position of Coordinator of Youth
Ministry here at SUN. Before | introduce myself, | would like to thank Fr. Ron, Mary Wilkerson, the
parish staff, the teens, and the youth ministry volunteers for being so welcoming and helpful during my
transition into the parish. | am excited to serve a parish with such strong hospitality and evident faith! |
look forward to meeting more of you in the coming weeks and months. If you are in town this summer
please stop by the office to say hello!

| was born and raised here in Canton and am excited to be back after a few years away in Chicago
attending graduate school! | have spent many years active in ministry-- some of you may know me
from my time as coordinator of the LIFE TEEN program at Our Lady of Good Counsel in Plymouth.
Most recently | have worked as an adolescent bereavement counselor and domestic violence minister
in the Archdiocese of Chicago. | look forward to bringing the skills | learned in these ministries to my
work here at SJN.

Now going forward-- | am excited to announce that we have selected our peer leadership team for the
coming 2013-14 school year and preparations for the annual Leadership Training Camp are underway
(special thanks to many of our seniors who have stepped forward to help run the camp). Like the
seventy-two in today’s Gospel, these young people have stepped forward to be sent out to preach
Good News. | am confident that their leadership will make this year’s program strong!

Keep checking the bulletin for more information about next year’s Middle and High School Youth
groups. | look forward to serving with all of you! Peace be with you.

(G,

L eco )

Solanus Casey Center Golf Outing

Gather your foursome for the 10th Annual Golf Outing,
Saturday, August 3, at the NEW location, Greystone Golf
Club, 67500 Mound Road, Romeo. The 8:30 AM shotgun
start will be followed by a 2 PM lunch. The day includes a
continental breakfast (7:30-8:15 AM), 18 holes of golf, cart
and lunch. Registration is $100 per person. Don’t golf? Join
us for lunch (450 for lunch only). Proceeds of the event

What exactly is Grief Support? It is an opportunity to
talk about your loss, to express your grief, ask ques-
tions, and support through your grieving process. Itis
for people who have lost someone in their lives. All are
welcome regardless of church affiliation.

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:

benefit the Solanus Casey Center. Tickets,
lunch tickets, golf tee sponsorships, or
event contributions can be made by calling
313.579.2100, ext. 153.

1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call
Dee O’Flynn at 734-453-0829.

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call
Cindy Pronze at 734-416-9914.

For special programs for children and teens, please call
Regina Adams for an appointment at 313-268-6951.
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[ ]
LIFE LINE 1’5.&5; REENINC

Life Line Screening will be here at St John Neumann on
Friday, July 19, 2013 offering safe, painless, non-invasive
preventive health screenings that are typically not a part

of a routine physical. To be more proactive about your
health and to live longer for yourself, your family and

your community, please register for these potentially life-
saving tests today. In addition to the savings you will
receive, St John Neumann will also receive a $10 dona-

tion for every member who signs up (and attends) using the
flyer that is available in the Gathering Area! For only 5149
(regularly $159) you can learn your risk of having stroke or
vascular disease. There is no time like the present to take
action. Pre registration is required. Flyers are available in the

Gathering Area

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS

Effective June 17 through September 2,2013

Monday thru Thursday 8am—5pm
Friday 8am—4pm
Saturday 8:30am-12:30pm
Sunday 9am-2pm

HAVE A SAFE AND FUN SUMMER!

Visit us on
Facebook
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LEGION OF MARY
SILENT RETREAT 2013

Come join us at the St. Paul of the Cross Retreat
House on July 19th thru 21st for a spiritually
powerful weekend retreat. The retreat master
is Fr. Hugh Gillespie. Fr. Gillespie will speak
about the True Devotion to Mary. All are
welcome to participate in this weekend retreat
sponsored by the Legion of Mary.

The legionofmarymirchigan.org website has all
the information necessary to register for the
retreat or call Brenda Hayes at 248-862-5105 for
more information.

A Local Pilgrimage
for the Year of Faith

Detroit Auxiliary Bishop Francis Reiss and
Franciscan Father Alex Kratz will guide
pilgrims on the Year of Faith pilgrimage,
“Walking on Holy Ground,” on Saturday,
August 10. The pilgrimage, organized by Terra
Sancta Pilgrimages, begins and at Orchard
Lake Saint Mary, and goes on to the Felician
Motherhouse, Holy Cross Hun-garian Church
and Ste. Anne’s Church in Detroit. The pilgrim-
age includes bussing, meals, and presentations
at each site.

The day begins with an optional 7 a.m. Mass,
with arrival at 8:30 a.m. It lasts until 7:30 p.m.
Confessions will be available throughout the
day.

The event is sponsored by the Knights of
Columbus and Orchard Lake Schools.

Cost 1s $75 per person. For details or to register,
call (248) 320-0107 or e-mail mrspattig@yahoo.com.

FOR WIDOWED MEN AND WOMEN

DINNER AND DOO WOP CONCERT IN DEARBORN — JULY 20

Carol at 313-562-3080.

Archdiocese of Detroit.

Widowed men and women are invited to attend Dinner
at 6:00 pm at Kiernan’s Steakhouse on Michigan Ave. in Dear-
born. Then we will listen to some fantastic Doo Wop groups at
8:00 pm at the Dearborn Center for Performing Arts at Michigan &
Greenfield. For further information or to RSVP by July 17 call

Sponsored by Widowed Friends, a “peer” support group in the
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Sunday, July 7
Liturgy: 8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30
Monday, July 8
9:00am Liturgy
6:30pm Square Dancing
Tuesday, July 9
9:00am Liturgy
Wednesday, July 10
6:30pm Rosary/Novena
7:00 pm OA
7:00 pm FA
8:00 pm AA
Thursday, July 11
7:30pm Women’s AA
Friday, July 12
8:15am Stations of the Cross
9:00am Liturgy
Saturday, July 13
4:30pm Liturgy
Sunday, July 14

Liturgy: 8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30

Monday, July 8
Genesis 28:10-22a
Matthew 9:18-26

Thursday, July 11
Genesis 44:18-21,23b-29;45:1-5
Matthew 10:7-15

Tuesday, July 9
Genesis 32:23-33
Matthew 9:32-38

Friday, July 12
Genesis 46:1-7,28-30
Matthew 10:16-23

FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Sunday, July 14, 2013

Deuteronomy 30:10-14 Colossians 1:15-20

Luke 10:25-37

Wednesday, July 10
Genesis 41:55-57,42:5-7a,17-24a
Matthew 10:1-7

Saturday, July 13
Genesis 49:29-32;50:15-26a
Matthew 10:24-33

FOR THE WEEK %

| Mass Intentions'___ Page 10

: Monday, July 8, 9:00a.m.

| Renato Ayala (Family)

I Ann Dornatt (Ron & Rosemary Ziemba)
I Elizabeth Rizak (Family)

I Tuesday, July 9 9:00 a.m.

| Genevieve Michalowski (Family)

I Thomas Morehead (Linda Morehead)
I casimir Szymoniak (Gaylord Smith)

I Friday, July 12

| Gustavo Cardona (Family)

I int. of Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family)
: Special Intention (Linda Morehead)

I Saturday, July 13, 4:30p.m.

| Madeline Bertram (Marvin Bertram)

I Michael & Kathryn Mrocka (Family)

: Louis Stern (Arleen &Zygmund Zylka)

| Leona Switaj (Family)

I Ann Theisen (Carrie Saliba)

I Special Intention (Family)

I Sunday, July 14

| 8:30a.m.

| Edward Attard (Sultana Family)
! Dawn Miller (Marge & Jim Najarian)

| Msgr. Tim O’Connor (Dianne Daly & Family)
| Anne Theisen (Alice Grodus)

l10:30 a.m.

: Frank Bellino (Mary Bellino)

| George Kacic —2nd Anniv. (Mom & Dad)

I Ruth McLaughlin —1st Anniv (Kacic Family)
I Rosa Mininni (Mary Bellino)

I Armando Padula (Jean Padula & Family)

| Federico & Gaspare Perri (Domenica Perri Family)

I 12:30 p.m.

Iint. carole Montilla Agoncillo (Rene Montilla)

Eugenia Meyers (Family)

NEW DAILY MASS SCHEDULE
St. John Neumann

Monday, Tuesday and Friday
Friday—Adoration

St. Thomas a’Becket
Tuesday

Wednesday and Thursday
Wednesday—Adoration

Resurrection
Tuesday and Friday
Thursday—Adoration

9:00 AM
9:30AM-6:30PM

7:00PM
9:00AM
1 0:00AM-5:00PM

8:30AM
2:00PM-6:30PM
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED PARISHIONERS

July 8

July 9

July 10

July 11

July 12

July 13

Rose Sekovich (1993)
Cecile Belisle (2003)
Phyllis Pulinski (2003)
Ron Schmidt (2009)

Patrick Jacquemart (1981)
Alice B. Conedera (1982)
Michael Nalepa (1984
Heather Silvester (1990)
Ralph Follis (1994)

Dennis Harvey (1987)

Dawn Miller (2011)
George Kacic (2011)

Belle Marco (2002)
Antoinette Rokicsak (2008)
Wanda Elsafeh (2010)

Claire Walters (1988)
Ernestine Bordo (1992)
Robert Paul Jr. (1994)

July 14 Andrew DiMaggio (1980)
Carol Dillon (2000)’
Allen Lulko (2004)

*Susan Aho
*Richard Bargowski
Jennifer Bargowski-VanHorn
*Kenneth Birecki

Tommy Bohn

Fr. George Charnley

*Rick Cigile

Angela Colon

*Sonia Culver

Ginny Cummins

*Mario David

Ronald Dellamielleure
*Donald Dennington
*Pat Dennington
Urbano Domingo
*Diane Flowers
Patricia Goonis

Bob Grenier

Krystal Guzman
Linda Harms

*Karen Holmes
*Dawn Johnson
*Brittany Kipfmiller
Jodi Klucevik

Lisa Kozakowski
Tammi Lang
*Noreen Lauster
*Ellen Lindner

Jesse Lindlbauer
*Liz Lopez

Frank Luedtke #

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS

Norm Mientkiewicz
Lindsay Miller
*Jill Murinas
Mary Murray
*Robert Naumoff
*John Neault
Dan O’Brien
Justin Paffenroth
*John Predmesky
William Premin
Dan Prichard
*Holly Ranta
Joshua Thomas Retherford
*Marti Ruedger
Kay Ruth

Cheri Sasena
Delmar Schindler
*Pat Shankie
Lillianna Shull
Walter Skynar
Beverly Smith
*Patricia Solodon
*Monteen Stafiej
Nicholas Womac
William Womac
*Peter Young
*Ron Ziemba

,11;‘*4 %Charlotte Zub

*Indicates parishioner

Having trouble getting to Sunday Mass or know of someone who is?

At this time, we are also looking for SJN parishioners who would like to
help with this transportation.

If interested in helping or in need of a ride, contact Randy Martin at
rem7662(@aol.com or at 734-455-7662.

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces

SSgt Leonard Adams
1st Lt David Anderson
LtCol Dave Bares
A1C Paige C. Bauer
Sgt. David Beattie
Col Robert Benning
Capt James R. Bernthal
Capt Geno Berta
LCpl Devin A. Boersma
SSgt Eric Brooks
LTJG Jennifer Brooks
Cpl Rebecca Brooks
LCpl Drew Butler
LCpl Justin Butler
PO3 Christopher Bykowski
SSgt Kevin Carney
E3 Toni Colon
Capt Sean Conlen
Sgt James A. Cooper
RDML Kevin Donegan
E2 Joseph Dziuban
E2 Mark Dziuban
Ens. Matthew English
Pvt Bradley M. Finch

Capt Erin Jensen Foley
Capt. Justin Foley
Sgt. Forney
Cpl Lucas Hankins
Capt Eric Hettinga
Sgt Jessica Hladky
Maj Carrie Howe
HTFN Richard Hoyer
Sgt Michael Jacobs
PFC Daniella C. Jara
Maj David Jesurun
Sgt Ryan A. Johnson
LtCol Robert Kaminski
LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski
Capt Jeff Kelly
Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly
LCpl Anthony Kennard
Col David Kennedy
Pvt Virgil Klein
1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky
Capt Natalie Ann Korona
Pvt Anthony Lanzon
Col. Robert Lukens
E2 Shawn Lyons

Grant MacDonald
Capt David McGraw
Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe
SN Shaun Marx
Sgt Marc P. Maziarz
SpF Christian Mejia
Sgt Carson Middlebrook
SPC Denis Montilla
SSgt Michael J. Moomaw
Dwayne Naugle
PFC Erik Nelsen
Maj Brian Nicosia
Pvt James Oaks
Carl Park, SFC
Keith Pawenski
Sgt Alex A. Polka
SGM Joseph A. Polka
Sgt Michael Potrzebowski
Capt Mark Rausch
Maj Jason Redlin
1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell
Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski
Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski
2nd Lt Dan Russo

Capt Tyrus Scott
SPC Guy Schlachter
Maj Jason Schuerger

Capt Shannon Schuerger
Justin James Sams
LtCol David Sebuck

Sgt Martin Smith
SPC Matthew Spear
2nd Lt Dennis Speck
Sgt Joseph Spinicchia

Sara Marie Taylor

E3 John Theisen
SPC Shaun G. Towler

SPC John Edward Watkins
Sgt Christopher Wiacek
1st Lt Amanda Witt

Sgt Alex White

SSgt Robert L. Woods
2nd Lt. Daniel M. York
Capt Drew Ziolkowski
Cmdr John F. Zrembski
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Vocations Chalice

A Program of Awareness
and Prayer for Vocations

The Vocations Chalice is a tangible
way of increasing awareness of
vocations to the priesthood, the
permanent deaconate, and the
consecrated life. Images create
attitudes, and attitudes lead to
actions. Children will be asking
questions and more people will be
talking about vocations, and the
priesthood, in particular.

St. John Neumann Parish gratefully
acknowledges

Mark and Kathy Wellman
and Family

For hosting the Chalice and Praying
for Vocations this past week in their
home!

To sign up to host the Vocations
Chalice, please email your request to:

Vocations@StJohnNeumann.us
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PICNIC NEWS

The annual parish picnic was held in June this
year. We had a great turnout. We revamped the
disc golf course and brought back the petting
z0o. We had a Good Humor truck that was a
great hit with young and old. We want to thank
all of you who volunteered to help. We can't do
this without you.

A special thanks to our Benefactors:

Air Gas

Boy Scout Troup 743

Catholic Vantage Financial
Griffin Funeral Home

Kroger

Meijers

Neely-Turowski Funeral Home
Schrader-Howell Funeral Home

The Pastoral Council

Neumann’s Needlers

We are fortunate to have some new knitters and cro-
cheters—wonderful people who are sharing their talent
and time. We continue to create hats, scarves, shawls, lap
blankets and baby blankets to donate. Our next gather-
ings are July 9 and July 23, 2013 (second and fourth Tues-
days) 7:30 - 9 PM. Men and women, young and old, begin-
ners and advanced are all welcome. Questions? Contact
Bev Polcyn, bevpolcyn@hotmail.com or 734-740-3701

Friday, July 19th, 1:00pm
IN FARMINGTON ~ HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL CNT

Widowed Friends, a peer group in the Arch. of
Detroit,welcomes widowed to join us for a 2 hour tour of the
Holocaust Memorial Center, 28123 Orchard Lake Road
(north of 12 Mile) in Farmington. There is a $6 entry fee. We
will have dinner next door at HongHua. RSVP to Terry at
586-254-6199 July 19th, 1:00pm

ON THE ROAD WITH YOUNG AT HEART

Join us as we venture to Hollywood Casino on
Wednesday, August 7th. Located in Toledo, Ohio, this
casino features a 125,000 square foot gaming floor with
over 2,000 Vegas-style slots, 60 of the best table games
in town and fine dining.

The bus departs St. John Neumann at 12:30pm and
returns approximately 8:30pm.

The cost of the trip is $23. You will receive $20 in free
slot play.

To reserve your spot call Jim or Mary ann Stager
at 734—459-2565.

Flyers are available in the Gathering Area.

Visit us on
Facebook




